# Sacred Heart Church Ladies' Altar Society Newsletter – November, 2009

### **Sacristans**

Sacristans for the month of November are Jackie Lemoine, Connie Lemoine, and Mary Ducote. If a Sacristan cannot perform duties at any ceremony during the month, she should find herself a replacement. There will be two baptisms on Sunday, November 1, 2009 **during** the 9:30 Mass. Sacristans are asked to set up for these baptisms before Mass.

## Monthly Rosary

We will return to saying The Rosary on every first Tuesday of the month. Our rosary for the month of November will be Tuesday, November 3 at 5:10 p.m. before the Mass.

#### Adoration

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament will begin at 12 noon and end with the beginning of Benediction at 6 p.m. on Friday, November 6, 2009. There will be a sign-in sheet in the entrance of church. Please try to spend one hour with Our Lord.

#### Donation to School Fair

This year the Altar Society donated \$100 to the School Uniform booth. The booth sold shirts, caps, sweatshirts, etc. with the Sacred Heart School name and insignia on them. We are happy to help the school and hopefully next year we can have a few crafting days to contribute more to the Country Store.

#### Coats for Kids

We will be collecting coats for unfortunate children for the month of November. A box will be placed in the entrance of church for you to contribute. Please pass the word around to friends and family. The casino ended their collection on Nov. 1, but we still have time to send out our coats.

# Quilt Raffle

A beautiful queen size quilt has been handmade and donated to the Altar Society by Mrs. Amy Lemoine for the intention of raffling it by Christmas. All Altar Society members will be sent a raffle sheet. Even though no one is obligated to sell the raffles, we are hoping all of you try to do your best. Chances will cost \$1 each. The quilt will be on display in the entrance of church for everyone to see and the drawing for a winner will be December 20 after 9:30 Mass. We certainly do thank Mrs. Amy for most generous gift. A very Happy Birthday to Mrs. Amy on November 3 also.

# **Donation for Cemetery Plants**

We were happy to pay for the plants Mrs. Denise Janet bought to place around the new beautiful statue in the new cemetery. Mrs. Denise and Sister Anthony took an adventurous trip to Forest Hill to pick out plants and then returned to do the planting themselves. Special thank you to Mrs. Marietta Guedry and the late Mr. Toby Guedry for donating the Sacred Heart of Jesus statue.

# Mausoleum Cleaning

The enclosed Mausoleum has been cleaned for All Saints' Day. Thanks to Glenn for doing this job for us each year.

### New Member

We excitedly welcomed our newest member to the Altar Society at our October meeting. Mrs. Darcy Bordelon and her husband, Tim, have just moved back home after retiring. We are so happy to have them, not only in our Moreauville community once more, but also in our Church Parish community. Welcome home Darcy and Tim.

# **Next Meeting**

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, November 24, 2009, after the 5:30 Mass. We encourage all members to try and attend. Some topics we will be discussing are: Senior Christmas Luncheon, Decorating the Church for Christmas, Christmas Candle Sales, Super Bowl Football Pool, and Christmas visits to several of our local nursing homes.